
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK:  19 /20 February 2022 
 
READERS:  First   Second 
6.00pm:  St Mary’s School St Mary’s School 
10.00am:  Maria Henriquez Sally McFadyen 
 
ACOLYTE/   6.00pm:  Brian Hislop 
SENIOR SERVER:  10.00am: Di McGregor 
   
ALTAR SERVERS: 6.00pm:   Letitia Tyrrell, Ava Apps, 
     Micah Reeves 
10.00am: George Presser 
       
PLANNED GIVING:  Bill Lang & Pauline Watson 
 
CHURCH CLEANERS:  Hennessy College and Team 8 
CHURCH OPEN/CLOSE:  Trish Saines (February 2022) 
LAWN/GARDEN ROSTER: Bill Maloney, Chris Maloney,  
Brian Mullany (February 2022) 
 
MAINTENANCE:  Terry Holmes & Roy Baker (Feb. 2022)  
Contact for Maintenance:  Don Smith - (0427) 410-422 
 
GRIEF & BEREAVEMENT:  Brian & Barb Hislop (Feb. 2022) 
 
LINEN ROSTER:  Trish Saines 
 
ROSARY STATUE:  Mr & Mrs W Causer, 62 Wombat St. 
NEXT: Miss Pat Gurney, 17 Elizabeth Street 
 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION 
6.00pm:  St Mary’s School  St Mary’s School 
10.00am: Jade Presser  Tone Boldrini 

St. Mary’s Parish, Young  
   We sincerely acknowledge the traditional owners of this land, the Wiradjuri people 

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time - 13 February 2022 
 

       

 
         Parish Administrator:  Fr Jiss Sunny  
        Office Hours:       Tuesday to Friday  (9.30 am  - 1.30 pm) 
          Phone:   (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
  Office Address:    Campbell St. YOUNG  NSW  2594   (P.O.BOX 6) 
  Email:   young@cg.org.au       Web site:  www.cg.org.au/young 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  1 Sam 26: 2, 7-9,  
12-13, 22-23;  1 Cor 15: 45-49;  Lk 6: 27-38 

OPEN CHURCH - Parishioners can enter the body of the 
church any time for prayer during daylight hours through the 

main glass doors at the back of the Church. 
 
WEEKDAY MASSES 
 
Tue. 15th Feb: 5.45pm Mass in the Church 
Wed. 16th Feb: 8.00am Mass in the Church 
Thu. 17th Feb:  8.00am Mass in the Church 
Fri. 18th Feb: 8.00am Mass in the Church 
   NO 5.00pm Adoration in the Chapel 
   (Rescheduled before weekday Mass) 
Sat. 19th Feb: 5.00pm-5.30pm Reconciliation Young 
   6.00pm Mass at Young 
Sun. 20th Feb: 8.00am Comm. Service at Grenfell  
   10.00am Mass at Young 
   5.00pm Mass at Boorowa  
       
NB: A Funeral Mass usually replaces a weekday mass  
    
BAPTISMS: Saturday/Sunday of month.  
Ring Office first for all Baptism enquiries. 
 
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION:  5.30pm in Chapel Wed 
      (Suspended) 
 
ADORATION:  Before all weekday Masses 
 
WEDDINGS:  By appointment at least 6 mths notice
    

RECENTLY DECEASED:  Karen Curtis, Cec O’Brien -  
Toowoomba (Brother of Jan Ryan), Win Caldwell, Sr Pauline 
Bourke CSV (Sister of Mary Maloney - Barwang Street), 
June Briggs, Janice O’Reilly, Ronnie Hall, Michael  
McInerney Jnr (Son of Cheryl & Michael), Matthew Casey, 
Bill Murray, Terry Tomlinson,  Patrick Anderson (Brother of 
Margaret Rose), Fay Jasprizza, Margaret Shea, Sue Sheedy, 
Maurice Michael Price - known as Mick (Husband of  
Carmel), Fay Murray (Figtree) Cousin of  Peg Croke,  
Betty Fry (Queanbeyan) Mother of Christine Croke, Lynn 
Watterston (Sister of Mary Holmes), Mary Everson - Forbes 
(Sister of Edna Keir), John Keane (Albury), Diane Dawe - 
Geelong (Sister to Kerrie Jones & Mark  O’Malley)  

(Please use this prayer for Spiritual Communion) 
 

ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 
 

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the  
Most Holy Sacrament. 

I love You above all things, and I desire to receive  
You into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally,  
come at least spiritually into my heart. I embrace You as if 

You were already there and unite myself wholly to You.  
Never permit me to be separated from You.    

Amen. 

 
DONATION TAP & GO MACHINE 

 
St Mary’s Parish has a Donation Tap & Go  

Machine so parishioners can give to the First and  
Second Collection electronically.   

 
The machine is located in the foyer at the back of the church 

and the amount is set at $10-00.   
 

You can donate any figure by tapping your credit or debit 
card once, twice or however many times you desire. 

 
(Thank you for your generous donations) 

PLEASE EMAIL ANY MESSAGES FOR THE BULLETIN TO 
THE PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN 1-.30 PM  WED. 
AS THIS IS THE CLOSE OFF TIME FOR ALL ENTRIES.  

STAMPS 
 

Judy Bryant is collecting stamps for an organisation, Mary 
McKillop Today (MMT) who recycle used stamps and raise 
money for the disabled children of Papua New Guinea and 

training poor women in life’s skills in Peru. A basket will be 
left at the back of the church for  any stamps to be placed in.  

Please ring Judy on (0427) 436-367 if you  
have any queries. 

 
LATEST ARCHDIOCESAN COVID-19  

PROTOCOLS FOR NSW 
 

Places of Worship are open to all, with  
safe distancing. 

 
Check-ins are still required. 

 
Masks are mandatory. 

 
Music is permitted, but not singing until  

further notice. 
 

Reception of Holy Communion: 
 

Sacred Host only, not the Precious Blood. 
 

Communion in the hand only, not on the tongue, until further 
notice (due to the highly contagious nature of the latest  

variant of COVID-19). 

 

PARISH OFFICE NOTICE 
 

The weekly parish bulletin will be available in the church  
plus on the website each week.  

 
Please feel free to go to: cg.org.au/young and download view. 

NOTICE  
BEFORE WEEKDAY MASSES 

 
There will be a silent Exposition of the  

Blessed Sacrament which has been introduced  
before every weekday Mass. 

Please be advised that there will be no scheduled Adoration  
at 5.00pm on a Friday afternoon anymore, due to the  

availability of those willing to lead. 
 

There has also been a great request from the school staff and 
the faith community wanting to pay a visit to the Blessed  

Sacrament before they go to their work places. 
 

All most welcome. 

A FEW REFLECTIONS ON THE LIFE OF  
WIN CALDWELL 

 
St. Mary’s Parish lost one of its finest last week with the 
death of Win Caldwell. For many, many years she was 
the proverbial “ quiet achiever” in her work for the  
Parish doing it with efficiency, humility and generosity. 
 
We would like to instance a few areas in which she made 
a major contribution. 
 
Well known for her home making skills in the wider 
community, she brought her talents to doing the Church 
linen - Altar Cloths, Purifiers etc. It is  a job in which 
high standards are required and Win was a stickler for 
making sure that the table of the Lord was graced by 
beautifully washed and folded articles.   
 
After the death of Kath McMahon, Win took over, or 
probably fell into!! the role of looking after the former 
Presentation Convent Chapel. This entailed setting up, 
preparing the Altar and locking up after daily Mass. 
She could always be found seated in the back row on the 
left hand side during the service- her own seat!  
She said that being the curator of the Chapel gave her 
great joy. Unlike the vast majority of the population, 
Win did all this without a car. Only the Lord would 
know!! the number of trips on foot she did in all sorts of 
weather from Wombat Street to the Church to execute 
her duties.  
 
Win also made the beautiful Baptism Garments for our 
children for their special day, was part of the ladies 
Knitting Group and she was an inaugural member of 
the Presentation Associates of Young. 
 
The basis for her generosity, of course was 
her great faith in God and her desire to do 
her part for the Parish.  
 
“Love one another as I have loved you.” 
 
May she rest in peace! 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 2022 
 

(England, Wales and Northern Ireland) 
 
DATE:  4th March 
TIME:  10-00am 
LOCATION: Young Uniting Church 
CONTACT: (02) 6382-2253 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL MEETING IN FEBRUARY 2022 
 

St Vincent de Paul meetings will be held at the  
Conference Room in the St Vinnies Centre. 

The date for the next meeting is Wednesday,  
16th February at 10-00am.  


